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Request: 
 
I am aware that the Local Authority has a contract with Kier and that Kier sub-contract 
some of their work. 
 
I request a copy of the contract between Kier and the sub-contractor who undertook 
maintenance, replacement and/or construction of fences on the Millfield and Bywell Grove 
Estate area on behalf of the Local Authority. 
 

The contract is a direct contract awarded by Kier to the Sub-contractor, therefore, 
North Tyneside Council do not hold this information. 

 
I believe the sub-contractor may have been called Derless, however I can't be sure. I also 
believe the work started around October 2018 and ended in December 2018. 
 
I would also like to know the cost of the fencing work on the Millfield and Bywell Grove 
Estate area for the same time period. 
 

Payments for this work are made direct to Kier and will include their costs as well 
as sub contractor costs. The total spend for these estates was £67,655.95 


